
   
 

 

September 6, 2022 

The Honorable Richard J. Durbin, Chair 
The Honorable Charles E. Grassley, Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
224 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

 
Re: Nomination of Justice Tamika Montgomery-Reeves to the Third Circuit 

Dear Senator Durbin and Senator Grassley: 

I write on behalf of the Delaware Chapter of the Federal Bar Association (“Delaware 
FBA”) to support Justice Tamika Montgomery-Reeves’s nomination to serve as a judge on the 
U.S. Court of Appeals for the Third Circuit.1  The Delaware FBA is an organization of over 300 
attorneys who practice regularly before the U.S. District Court for the District of Delaware and 
other federal courts in the Third Circuit.  The practice areas of our members are as diverse as the 
issues handled by the Third Circuit and include bankruptcy, criminal law, civil rights, corporate 
law, employment law, and intellectual property.  As an organization, we work to address issues 
that are of importance to federal practitioners in these areas and to sponsor continuing legal 
education seminars that are of interest to our members.   

The Delaware FBA strongly supports Justice Montgomery-Reeves’s nomination without 
reservation.  Having served as a partner at Wilson Sonsini Goodrich & Rosati in Wilmington, 
Delaware, as a Vice Chancellor on the Delaware Court of Chancery, and as an Associate Justice 
on the Delaware Supreme Court, Justice Montgomery-Reeves is extraordinarily well-qualified to 
serve on the Third Circuit.  Known for her keen legal mind, integrity, sound judgment, 
thoughtfulness, collegiality, and desire to build consensus, Justice Montgomery-Reeves will no 
doubt be an asset to the federal judiciary. 

Justice Montgomery-Reeves is a pillar of the Delaware legal community and a dedicated 
public servant.  She is a role model for many in the State of Delaware.  The Delaware FBA is 
proud to support her nomination and looks forward to the many accomplishments yet to come in 
her legal career. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jeremy A. Tigan 
President, Delaware FBA 

 
1 This letter is sent on behalf of the Delaware Chapter only and not the larger FBA. 


